THESE MINUTES ARE TO BE APPROVED ON 10th September 2013


Upton Snodsbury Parish Council

Held at Upton Snodsbury Village Hall Tuesday 25th June 2013

Open Meeting 7.30pm
Present: Steve Share SS (Chair), Paul Seymour PS (Vice Chair), Catherine Milner CM, Terry Eagle TE, Jim Round JR.. 
In attendance: Louise Salisbury (Clerk/RFO), 3 members of the public, CSO Ben Allchurch.
Agenda

13/45

Apologies: District and County Councillor Linda Robinson, Rob Adams, Footpath Warden Hilary Williams.
13/46
Declaration of Interest by Councillors: None
13/47 
Minutes:  Approval of minutes from 14th May 2013.  All agreed as a true record of the meeting. SS signed.
13/48
District/County Councillor Reports from Linda Robinson & Rob Adams:  No news to report – correspondence received about The New Homes Bonus funds to spend.
13/49  
Crime Report from CSO Ben Allchurch: 
Crimes since 1st May:

1 x theft from motor vehicle in the car park at the rear of Cutts Pool where the catalytic converter was cut off and stolen.

1 x attempted theft from motor vehicle where someone tried to steal a catalytic converter.

1 x criminal damage to a church banner and padlocks at the park.
1 x burglary at a dwelling on the Pershore Road.  Access through an open 1st floor window, cash and a school tie stolen. 

 

There have been 4 or 5 shed breaks in the Peopleton area, a reminder to everyone to make sure sheds are as secure as possible.  Several emails regarding the park have been received.  Youths have been spoken to two vehicles have been moved on from the area.  Ben will continue to patrol the area whilst on nights.  There have been a number of crimes since May, policing of rural areas is always difficult.  It was requested that Police provide an occasional presence at the school to ensure people are not parking on the zig zags.   


13/50

Progress reports from Parish Activities:
a. Grass Cutting

The grass has been cut today.  It was agreed that dog fouling in long grass was a continuing problem, although areas where children play, the grass has been cut.  Some parts of the village still have long grass and it was agreed that a meeting with the footpaths warden was needed to determine which areas were to be left for ‘wild flowers’.  It was thought that more of a feature could be made of these areas to make it clear they were areas set aside to encourage wildlife.  Part of the Furlong had not been cut; it was thought that strimming this area may have been problematic due to cars being parked nearby.  The Lengthsman had reported an unacceptable amount of dog fouling in the alleyway running behind the village hall/College Road.  Unless the fouling problem is eliminated the Lengthsman will not cut the grass.  It was agreed that action needs to be taken.  A notice will go into the newsletter encouraging people to clean up after their dogs and to ensure their dogs do not roam freely.  It is also hoped that people will report the owners of the fouling dogs to the Parish Council or anonymously via the Wychavon District Council website, who will then ensure that action will be taken.  There are bylaws and owners can be fined.  
b. Footpaths
A report was received from the Footpaths Warden (who was on holiday), as follows:-

I have been away for more than three weeks and I suspect that the paths will need clearance ASAP and I believe that some dead trees have fallen that may also need clearing.   Work on Foomers Way has slowed down as it is the nesting season and we need to avoid disturbing the birds.  There is an increase in the diversity of plant growth with the removal of cover allowing in more light which seems to be attracting more insects and birds.
c. Website
Despite just standing down Celia Young had volunteered to continue with the content for the website.  All Cllrs were in favour of this and agreed that the Clerk would liaise with Celia. Stewart Logan is still happy to continue with technical support.
d. Newsletter
It was agreed that SS would still produce the newsletter with approval from one Cllrs.  CM would approve the content, in her absence she would pass to another Cllr to ensure a quick turn around.
e. B4082

It was agreed that progress is being made, albeit slowly.  The Highways Agency have confirmed that the leak problem needs to be resolved by Severn Trent Water.  STW have inspected and need to determine where the water from the leaking asbestos pipe is sourced.  It was agreed that the problem has been an ongoing issue and the Parish Council share the frustrations of the residents.
f. School

Zigzags have now been painted outside the school and dropped kerbs have been provided for pushchairs and mobility aids.

g. Lengthsman

It was agreed that more plainings would be sought to fill the hole in the carpark.  The willow tree on the A422 also needed cutting back to prevent obstructing the VAS.  Road signs need cleaning.  It was also agreed that a newsletter item about keeping highway drainage grips clear would be beneficial.  Some Parishes have tarmaced and curbed grips which could be easier to maintain in our Parish.  The lengthsman would also be employed to weld the handrail and install it.

13/51

Approval of Internal Audited Accounts and Annual Return

All Cllrs accepted the Accounting Statements for 2012/13.  The Chair signed and dated Section 1 of the Annual Return.

All Cllrs completed the Annual Governance Statement for 2012/13.  The Chair signed and dated Section 2 of the Annual Return.

RFO presented the Financial Report.  Changes were made to projected income/expenditure to 30/09/13 (appendix 13/51)
                                        Projected surplus funds for spend      £190 


Income to be received from WDC for Lengthsman 
£480


                                                         for Grasscutting 
£350






              £1020

                                                         Less additional   -£375 for white gates (have to outlay full cost)

                                                          Revised funds available   £645

RFO drew attention to the New Homes Bonus scheme in which the Parish has £2766 available for spending.  All agreed that these funds be used to fund a VAS for permanent display in addition to the VAS part owned with Grafton Flyford.  It was agreed that Cllr TE would contact Westcotec for a current price for just the VAS without the brackets.  RFO would back this up with a formal purchase order and completion of the New Homes Bonus application form.  RFO would also contact David Hunter WDC to claim this year’s grass cutting subsidy.                                                                 
13/52

Planning Update
Planning application W/13/01020/PN notification received in respect of the construction of three dwelling houses to replace redundant agricultural barns at Lower Cowsden Farm.  It was agreed that Cllr CM would draft a response to the application.  The consensus being that the Parish Council were in favour of the plans.  There would be no loss of employment and residents near to the site would prefer dwellings to business. 
The negotiations for the Garage Site were still ongoing.

W/13/00848/OU Broiler Rearing

Most Cllrs were present at the public meeting at the Church on 20th June.  Chair stated that the meeting was well organised with a good mobilisation of locals and experts giving the best possible opposition.  A planning expert has been employed by the action team to compose a statement based on planning facts and not emotive reasons.  A petition is being handed into WDC this evening.  The WDC Planning Committee will be meeting on 18th July and it is hoped this application will be decided upon then, although there is another large application which may take priority.  WDC Planning team will be undertaking a private site visit and everyone is advised against trying to approach the team during this time.  The treasurer for the action team spoke on the 20th June and advised that donations have been received but there is a shortfall of £400 to £500.  The Chair stated that the Parish Council need to decide if it wishes to make a donation in support of the opposition fight, bearing in mind that if the plans are rejected there may be an appeal and the need for further opposition.  Following a lengthy discussion it was agreed that although there was a large response on the WDC planning portal against the plans, there was apathy within the village regarding the proposed application.  Cllrs had been approached by residents both for and against the application.  Some Cllrs felt that there was a lack of knowledge in information about the planned application and its effect if passed. Cllrs were keen to ensure that the Parish Council maintains its role in being objective.  The Parish Council does not have a large surplus of funds and needs to demonstrate correct use of the monies.  The Cllrs agreed that in order to remain objective no Cllr shall join the action group, although they are able to attend the meetings as residents.  The Parish Council have already objected to the application on planning reasons and did not want to act inappropriately.  The Clerk stated that advice had been sought form Worcester CALC on the subject of donation to action groups.  Further discussions took place regarding the level of donation if allowable.  Cllrs looked at donations made previously to other groups, and the level of funding available.  Cllrs wanted to ensure they were not setting a precedent for future donations and that each request be looked at on its individual merits.
Three Votes were cast:


i)
If Worcs CALC say we can donate – do we as a Parish Council wish to?


2 x for



2 x against



1 x abstain



Chair took vote for abstaining Cllr.  Motion carried (for).

ii) Do we all agree that £60 is an acceptable donation (in line with other donations to groups)
1 x for

2 x against

2 x abstain

iii) Do we all agree that £200 is an acceptable donation

2 x for

1 x against

2 x abstain

Chair took vote for 1 x abstaining Cllr.  Motion carried (for).

13/53

Councillor Vacancies

Two Cllrs have tendered their resignations since the last meeting.  The Parish Cllrs wished to thank them for their time and efforts.

Applications are to be made in writing to the Clerk.

13/54

Things to consider for next meeting: Nothing

13/55 

Dates of next meetings:


10th September



19th November



7th January     (Clerk to confirm date for 2014/15 Precept funding application)



18th March





20th May        (AGM)
13/56

AOB: None
Appendix 13/51 
	Upton Snodsbury Parish Council

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Financial Report as at 25 June 2013

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	£
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Balance at Bank 31 March 2013
	
	
	3,687.99
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Plus
	Income:
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Bond
	
	
	0.39
	
	

	
	Precept
	
	
	1,546.00
	
	

	
	WCC Grasscutting
	
	
	350.00
	
	

	
	WCC Lengthsman 
	
	
	1,401.00
	
	

	
	
	
	
	3,297.39
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	6,985.38
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Less 
	Approved Expenditure:
	
	
	
	
	

	
	L'Man March
	
	
	(148.50)
	
	

	
	L'Man April
	
	
	(158.50)
	
	

	
	L'Man May
	
	
	(158.50)
	
	

	
	L'Man June
	
	
	(153.50)
	
	

	
	HMRC PAYE
	
	
	(162.00)
	
	

	
	Jubilee Expenses
	
	
	(45.77)
	
	

	
	St Georges Day Expenses
	
	
	(36.20)
	
	

	
	Car Park Sign
	
	
	(30.00)
	
	

	
	Dog Bin Repair
	
	
	(23.90)
	
	

	
	Annual Insurance
	
	
	(409.47)
	
	

	
	Internal Audit Fee
	
	
	(55.00)
	
	

	
	Worcs CALC Subs
	
	
	(157.48)
	
	

	
	
	
	
	(1538.82)
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Balance as per chq book
	
	
	5,446.56
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Less 
	Reserve
	2,000
	
	
	
	

	
	Parish Plan
	331
	
	(2331.00)
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	3,115.56
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Projected Expenditure to 30/9/13
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	External Auditor
	150
	
	
	
	

	
	Grasscutting
	500
	
	
	
	

	
	Hall Hire
	90
	
	
	
	

	
	White Gates
	750
	
	
	
	

	
	Lengthsman
	480
	
	
	
	

	
	Employee Costs (Clerk/RFO)
	400
	
	
	
	

	
	HMRC PAYE
	100
	
	
	
	

	
	
	 
	
	2470.00
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Available funds
	
	
	645.56
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